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DIARY DATES 

SEPTEMBER 2022 

Thu 1st Diggers Delights: Fathers' Day Dance 

Fri 2nd Paddle Steamers: Swing Into Spring Dance 

Fri 2nd Pine City Twirlers: Father's Day Dance 

Fri 2nd Scoot Back Squares: Fathers' Day Dance 

Fri 2nd Wild Frontier: Fathers' Day Dance 

Mon 5th Adelaide Outlaws: Fathers' Day Dance 

Tue 6th Sunset Twirlers: Fathers' Day Dance 

Fri 16th Scoot Back Squares: Football Fever Night 

Fri 16th Wild Frontier: Closed Visiting Scoot Back Squares 

Mon 26th Adelaide Outlaws: 37th Birthday Dance 

Thu 29th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Closed 

Thu 29th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

OCTOBER 2022 

Sat 1st SARDA: 19th SARDA Round Dance Festival 

Sun 2nd SARDA: 19th SARDA Round Dance Festival 

Sun 2nd Sunset Twirlers: Closed 

Sun 2nd T&T Rounds: Closed 

Fri 7th Wild Frontier: AGM 

Sat 8th Paddle Steamers: 14th Birthday Dance 

Sat 15th Yorke Promenaders & Wild Frontier: Weda Helawi Halfway 

Dance 

Sat 15th SARDA: Round Dance 

Sat 22nd Kannella Squares: 47th Birthday Dance 

Mon 24th Adelaide Outlaws: Hallowe'en Dance 

Tue 25th Yorke Promenaders: Hallowe'en Dance 

Thu 27th Diggers Delights: Hallowe'en Dance 

Thu 27th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Closed 

Thu 27th SASDS: AGM 

Fri 28th Wild Frontier: Animal Theme Night 

Fri 28th– Mon 

31st 

Pine City Twirlers: 39th Birthday Dance 
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Hello Everyone,  

Well the State Convention is over and what a convention, it will be a hard one to 

follow, if you are interested in doing next year’s convention let me know. Many 

thanks and appreciation for the beaut job done by the committee for the Wallaroo 

show. It shows a lot of thought and effort went into the spectacle. Decorations and 

costumes were quiet unique, once again congrats to this year’s committee good 

job well done after 3 years dealing with covid. 

Father’s Day is here, give the father’s a thought or two. They try to do their best 

as father’s but they are only men after all most of them do care. 

Adelaide Outlaws 37th birthday on Monday 26th of September, a party not to be 

missed. 37 Years of fun and games on the dance floor is something to be remem-

bered with a great deal of pleasure so enjoy yourselves with the Adelaide Outlaws 

on this occasion. I enjoy the Outlaws on every occasion. 

On 17th September Scotty and John are putting on a Basic Moves Dance at the 

R.A.O.B Hall in Orange Ave Salisbury, a fun day for all dances, new and not so 

new so how about coming along and enjoying the afternoon. 

Just a reminder about the A.G.M coming up on Thursday 27th October at 2 Cas-

sie Street Collinswood. 

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

President SASDS 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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FROM THE EDITORS DESK 
Hello Dancers, 

I have made a comeback and decided to take on  the editors role again as I did en-

joy it last time and  I had many compliments on it so here hoping I can fill Stephens 

shoes! Stephen has done a good job with the round up and im sure we can all 

thank him for his contribution. This issue looks like a bumper all the photos from 

Naracourte look amazing im sure a good time was had by all! 

I Look forward to some photos from our state convention  as another year is over 

they are definitely an occasion not to miss! 

I appreciate any feedback on the round up and also anything anyone thinks should 

be added to the round up. 

See you in a square, 

Caroline  
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Wow, what an amazing 16th birthday celebration.   3 
sets on the floor was very impressive.  
A huge thankyou is extended to our guest callers Gra-
ham Elliott and Les Tulloch.  Always a pleasure to 
dance to.  John Casey and Bernadette McEachern also 
had input to the event.  Thankyou.   
We had Melbourne dancers join us, one for the first 

time, and even went home with a raffle prize.   Others travelled from all over 
South Australia, thankyou for joining us.  Without you it would have been 
rather quiet.   
Our local dancers had a blast.  Leanne had the privilege of cutting the cake 
this year.  Leanne is our latest recruit and is thoroughly enjoying this new 
adventure.   An event such as this is an amazing experience for anyone 
new to dancing.    
On a sad note we extend our condolences to Paddle Steamers on the loss 
of a couple of elderly dancers, Leon and John who have both passed re-
cently.   It has been a privilege to dance with these gentlemen over the 
years.  
We wish Shirley all the best with surgery.  Hope you are back on the dance 
floor in the very near future.   
Happy dancing, keep safe.  
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Hi Everyone, 

This month has been a little quiet, but with the 

convention on the horizon soon at the end of 

August at Wallaroo, but from then on, it’s all 

happening.  

We have two dates to put on your calendar with the Basic Fun Square Dance with 

Basic Moves at the R.A.O.B Hall Salisbury in Orange Avenue, on the 17th Septem-

ber from 1pm to 4pm, with cost at $7 and bring a plate of supper to share, with tea 

and coffee supplied. All are welcome. The callers for the afternoon will be John Ca-

sey and Scotty. 

The other event is the Annual event at Port Parham Social Club in Parham, on Sat-

urday 15th October with Dinner starting at 6pm, and dancing at 7.30pm, Weda 

Helawi, ½ way dance, and the price is $10, and meals are available for purchase 

from the venue if desired. The caller for the night will be Keith Lethbridge, the re-

nowned Bush Poet and Entertainer from Perth if you would like to attend, please let 

Scotty or Jeff Seidel know for catering purposes. A light supper will be provided at 

the end of the dance. It’s always been one helava night, and again everyone is wel-

come. So don’t forget to put them both in your diary. 

We celebrated Dylis ’Birthday on 11th August, and all wished her a wonderful Hap-

py Birthday. 

The club had some of the members unwell this month, but at least they will all be fit 

and ready for the Convention, I myself can’t wait, as it’s my first, and am so looking 

forward to it, so hope to see you all there. 

Keep safe, stay well and safe travels, and see you on the dance floor. 

Linda W   
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Hi everyone. Great nights of dancing and friendship at our clubs 
and thanks to everyone who comes and joins us.  

In August some of us paid a visit to Acey Squares for their 16th 
Birthday at Naracoorte. It was a great weekend and thanks to 
Alan and Chris Hall and their dancers for putting on this celebra-
tion. Lovely to catch up with our dancing friends in the South 
East. 

Our Fathers’ Day dance is shortly upon us and you’re all invited 
to join us. Wear something blue and dance for dads! Enjoy 

some savoury treats prepared by the club. 

As the year clocks over we find ourselves almost at our 37th Birthday this month. 
We look forward to sharing a fun night with you all to mark the occasion. It will be 
held on a Monday night, so come help us celebrate and dress in bright colours. 

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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A group of dances attended the Hindmarsh Valley Progress 

Association Quiz Night. One hall with two tiny strip heaters 

was a bit of a challenge. I couldn’t wait to hear the success 

of the night as I reckon those who went were all pretty intelli-

gent. They came 4th from ten tables so that proved my point. We are frantically 

planning for our 14th birthday celebration on 8th October to ensure that it is enjoy-

able for all our guests. With a theme of ‘Hello Sailor’, how could it not be entertain-

ing? Can’t wait to see what repertoire the callers come up with to suit the theme. 

Our most recent dance night theme was that of ‘Blue Night’. We were fortunate to 

have a highly experienced dancer from WA join us as she tours. Thanks Karina. 

We enjoyed your expertise & fun personality. We were down one member who is 

going to be off for a while recovering from a broken collarbone. We wish you a 

quick recovery, Wendy. To our retiring editor, Stephen Janes, I thank you for your 

effort, commitment, dedication & productivity. Your contribution to the publication of 

the Round Up has been outstanding. As a relatively new writer to this publication, 

I’ve been impressed with the extra help given to me. Congratulations, Caroline for 

taking on this important role. The saddest of news was given to us on 3rd August. 

John Murchland, a long standing member, passed away on 2nd August, 2022. He 

was dancing with us well into his eighties, attended every week & took it upon him-

self to always wash up the supper dishes. He was a quiet, interesting & well re-

spected dancer at Paddle Steamers. He loved life & loved his dancing. Prior to his 

90th birthday he settled into Resthaven Malvern to be closer to his family & have 

more care. He was such a treasure!!!!  

I can’t believe that there is an amendment to this article but there is. 

Our past President, Life member, committee member & dancer, Leon Parsons, 

passed away on 3rd August, 2022. Leon was a real gentleman, a caring & inclu-

sive President & a genuine & authentic member of our Club. As an experienced 

dancer he found it extremely hard to end his dancing due to a health condition. I 

can still remember his final dancing with us. He gave it everything with such deter-

mination as if he knew that this was the last. As his son wrote in a message to us, 

‘free of his pain & can dance freely in heaven’.    
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Hopefully we should see the last of our Covid sufferers return to the 
fold today.  After being Covid  free for so long, we had an influx all 
about the same time. Let’s hope that’s all. Welcome back to Pat, 
Jim, Karen and Murray and Peter. Thank you to SARDA for the card 
and condolences on the sad passing of my son in law with Covid. 

Next on the  Agenda of coarse is the State Convention at Wallaroo
[only 5 minutes from my daughters home]   which I hope to see some of you there. 
There will be plenty of Rounds starting with a 10am Friday morning session of 
Easy Rounds. We should have about nine different Cuers .  Sadly, this will be my 
last Convention. After attending [I think] all Conventions since 1988, age  has final-
ly told me it is time. Round and Square dancing has been the highlight of my social 
life. Following that will be our Festival on the October  long weekend which we 
look forward to every two years, which many interstate dancers and Cuers have 
registered to come. The highlights will be the Choreographers Show cases and the 
demos and teach sessions with Paula and Warwick. AND there will be some 
Square Dancing sessions also see [adverts] Let’s hope we see some of you there. 
So for now both days we will concentrate on the dances programmed for each 
event. That will cover a hug amount of different rhythms and levels ranging from 
Phase 2 to phas six.     All for now.                                      

Regards Thelma 

Covid and people travelling are still keeping numbers down. 

We are pleased to have John 

and Jenny back with us again 

after attending their son’s wed-

ding in Queensland, and look 

forward to Greg and Sue re-joining us now they are 

back home again. 

Our newest learner,  Brandon, is enjoying dancing 

and picking up things quickly.  His friend Prishay 

came along just to watch one night but ended up 

having a couple of dances and enjoyed it. He may 

dance with us again, depending on his other com-

mitments. He is a classical Indian dancer. 

Our upcoming special nights will be our Celebration 

dance and our Father’s Day dance. Men have free 

entry for the Father’s day dance and there will be a 

special raffle prize. 

By the time this goes to print the long awaited Convention will have taken place. 

https://wildfrontiersquaredance.com/blog/  

https://wildfrontiersquaredance.com/blog/
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Our Beginners are progressing very well and looking forward to 

our 39th Birthday on        28 -30th October. We welcome you all 

to a great weekend of dancing and social activities. 

Numbers have been a little low recently with some still off travel-

ling north. 

Best wishes and a speedy recovery to Shirley and Bill who will be having opera-

tions soon. 

                                                Happy twirling.  

                                                  Linley.       

We have been busy progressing our knowledge on the mainstream 

moves with our  newest dancers and they are doing well. Im sure we all 

remember back to our learning days when certain moves were hard to 

grasp but eventually we got there. Many thanks go to Clayton for taking 

our club banner to the state Convention. We hope to see Ian back soon 

as we miss his brilliant singing calls. Its good we have Trevor and thank 

him for helping out as a experienced caller he does still teach the main-

streamers a thing or 2 still. 

Stay safe and see you in a square 

De Square Lady 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Kadina Town Hall 

51 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 4 to 6 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 



19 

Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny 

RSL, 19 Rosetta St, West 

Croydon. 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7pm 
Plus Learners 9pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 7.30pm 
 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:00pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Aust National Square Dance Convention Board member: Graham Elliott  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Les Tulloch  Board Member: Graham Elliott 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary, 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, 

SA 5153 

Articles for Round Up: Roundupeditor@squaredancingsa.com  

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Tracy Baker  tracybaker176@gmail.com  

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Paddlesteamer 

Squares 

Penny   

Collingwood 

 pcollingwood1 

@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  sscotty500@gmail.com  

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com.au 

Publicity  

Officer 

Vacant   PublicityOfficer 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Round Up  

Editor 

Caroline 

Stavast 

 Roundupeditor 

@squaredancingsa.com  

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 President@squaredancingsa.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 VicePresident 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch Secretary 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  MembershipSecretary 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872  Treasurer@squaredancingsa.com  

mailto:sscotty500@gmail.com

